24 September 2017

Mr. Hasan Abdul Rahman Al Serkal
Executive Vice President &

Chief Operations Officer

Dubai Financial Market

Dubai — United Arab Emirates

Submitted Through Efsah System

Subject: Clarification regarding the
news report on “Emaar to Invest $17
Billion in Baghdad”

Dear Mr. Al Serkal,

In respect of the news report published
on 19 September 2017 with the headline
“Emaar to Invest $17 Billion in
Baghdad”, we would like to clarify that
the Company is always exploring and
evaluating new opportunities in regional
and international markets. The Company
will make appropriate disclosures to the
stock market should there be new major
investments approved by the Company’s
board of directors.

Yours sincerely,

Ayman Hamdy
General Counsel

CC: Securities and Commodities Authority
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